

DESERT HARBOR—A 55+ COMMUNITY—APACHE JUNCTION, AZ—MAY 2012

And Now It's May!!

By Kay McKersie

While I was researching May holidays for writing this article, I counted seventy-five daily, ten monthly and ten weekly observances. Many I had never heard about, so a few of the daily ones are: Brothers and Sisters Day (2nd), National Tourist Appreciation Day (6th), Clean up Your Room Day (10th) and National Chocolate Chip Day (15th). Some of the weekly ones are: National Postcard Week (1st week), National Pet Week (2nd week), Stuttering Awareness Week (3rd week) and National Medical Services Week (4th week). Last, but not least: Date Your Mate Month, National Barbeque Month and Older Americans Month.

The more traditional observances are Cinco de Mayo (Spanish for the fifth of May) which we have borrowed from Mexico, especially in the Southwest. The event celebrated in Mexico is for their freedom from France in the battle of Puebla in 1862.

President Woodrow Wilson made Mother's Day an official holiday in 1914, although it had been recognized in some areas since 1870. Julia Ward Howe initiated the holiday to support disarmament. (Mothers hate to see their children go to war) which I found intriguing. Today it is celebrated with visits, phone calls, flowers and cards. All women are honored today: Mothers, Grandmothers, Daughters, Granddaughters, Sisters, Aunts and Cousins.

Decoration Day (May 31st) was established after the Civil War to honor the deceased soldiers. Decoration Day was changed to Memorial Day in 1882 and the holiday was moved to the last Monday in May in 1968 with the Uniform Holidays Bill in order to establish three-day weekends. Almost all cemeteries place a flag on the gravesites of the veterans, and families continue the tradition of placing flowers on their family graves. The day is celebrated with parades and memorial services conducted by the American Legion and the Veterans of Foreign Wars.

The end of May begins the summer vacation cycle and the barbeque season. Of course, in Arizona we BBQ all year and in our Park we vacation all year!

			1
TABLE OF CONTENTS:		Birthdays & Anniversaries	6
President's Message	2	Recipes	8
Activity Organization	2	Who Am I	11
Activity Coordinators	3	Resident Services	15
Phone Book Changes	4	Calendar	16

From the President's Desk

by Dick Smith



Well, the months just keep rolling in. May already. A lot of the winter visitors have either gone or are planning to leave soon. Hope you have a very good summer. For those of us staying here, hope you have your air conditioners inspected and ready to go.

Want to thank everyone who attended the St. Patrick's Day pot luck, the Sock Hop and the chili cookoff. Also, we are having a great turnout for the Bingo on Wednesday evenings and the shuffle-board and horseshoe players are having a good time. You are welcome to join these activities. Keep watching for things going on in the park. Watch the calendar in the newsletter or the big calendar on the bulletin board for activities.

I want to welcome the new residents in the park. I am sure we will all make them feel welcome. As always, don't forget the food bank bins in the clubhouse. All non perishable foods or things like paper towels or toilet paper are gladly accepted.

Until next month.....stay cool!

	ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION				
President	Dick Smith	Lot #74	480-983-5819		
Vice President	Sharon Schupbach	Lot #93	480-857-4629		
Secretary	Alice Johnson	Lot #5	480-982-1224		
Treasurer	Art Roberts	Lot #81	480-641-7753		
Board Member	Midge Drouin	Lot #203	602-459-9039		
Board Member	Mike Bauschard	Lot #99	480-288-4332		
Board Member	Tim Chrissis	Lot #34	816-838-9934		

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES					
<u>ACTIVITY</u>	COORDINATOR	<u>TELEPHONE</u>			
APPLIQUE	RENI DIEBALL	983-0578			
CASINO TRIPS	CONNIE RITER	641-7753			
CLOSET QUILTERS	RENI DIEBALL	983-0578			
GENEALOGY	ESTHER LOUGH	288-8579			
GOLF	DON WALKER	288-5686			
LADIES OUT OF THE PARK LUNCHEONS	AGNES MILLER	982-6063			
LADIES SOUP & SALAD LUNCHEON	JOANN HANKISON	641-0975			
LINE DANCING	MARY PAT SUMMERS	983-4227			
MAH JONGG	ТВА				
PINOCHLE	ELAINE KERELUK	987-8587			
POKER	MIKE BAUSCHARD	288-4332			
STITCH & CHAT	RENI DIEBALL	983-0578			
TAI CHI	DICK SMITH	983-5819			

WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH 480-983-5819

MARTA ALEGRIA, DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876

PHONE BOOK CHANGES

by Dick Smith

MISSING PHONE NUMBERS:

★ Lowery, Miles & Bobbie Lot 164 276-8568 ★ McKersie, Kay Lot 177 288-9531

★ ★ CORRECTED PHONE NUMBERS:

 ♣ Crump, Margaret
 Lot 127
 317-650-6400

 ★ Pein, Estelle
 Lot 53
 374--9179

NEW RESIDENTS

We want to welcome our new residents into the park:

Ray & Wilma Altenshulte Lot 83 Cliff & Phyllis Tessmer Lot 51 Donald & Patricia Chastain Lot 70

SAVE THE DATE!

by Kay McKersie

Tue.May 1st/12:00p Ladies Soup 'N Salad Luncheon

Sat. May 5th/9:00a Residents Meeting Tue. May 15th/11:00a Ladies Luncheon

Thu. May 17th/8:30a Wild Horse Pass & Lone Butte Casinos

Sat. May 19th/4:30p Potluck

Mon. May 28th/4:30p Memorial Day BBQ

THANK YOU, MONICA

by Margo Crawford

The ever changing lifestyles in our community sometime require a quick change in responsibility. When our friend Tom Hennessy found himself too busy to continue formatting and putting together our Desert Harbor Lights newsletter, Monica Bauschard immediately volunteered to take over. She took on the task of learning a new computer program and did a fine job.

And as situations in Monica's life have changed, she has found it necessary to turn the responsibility of the newsletter over to Dave Borchardt. We thank Monica very much for all her willingness, dedication and hard work. And we wish the best of luck to Dave who now has the challenge to continue the work that keeps us informed of what is going on in and around the park.

ON-SITE VIDEO

By Kay McKersie

Recently while going through some of Jim's many boxes, I ran across some old 8mm films. They were over forty years old and probably not in the best condition, but I decided I wanted to see what was on them. They weren't perfect by any stretch of the imagination, but what fun to see our children in moving pictures when they were young. We tend to forget some of their antics, etc.

I took the old films to On-Site Video in Tempe (201 E. Southern Avenue, #112, 480-967-5062) and had them copied onto DVDs. They offer many services such as: Videography, DVD/CD/Video Duplication, Foreign conversion of DVD/Tapes, transfer "old movie" film to DVD/Video, pictures and slides to DVD/Video, Records/Audio tape to CD and tape repair to mention a few.

They will come into your home and videotape your belongings, so in case of loss by burglary or fire you have a record to show your insurance company.

COME OUT AND PLAY BINGO!

by Midge Drouin

Wednesday evening at 6:00pm, join everyone at the clubhouse for bingo. There are ten games played and the cost is free to play. There are brown bag prizes to pick from. You can purchase refreshments for a minimal fee such as popcorn, candy bars, chips, water and pop. There is also a 50/50 drawing. So come on out and play bingo! You never know, you might be one of the lucky winners. SEE YOU AT BINGO!!!!!!!!!

BIRTHDAYS - ANNIVERSARIES

MAY BIRTHDAYS

2	Naomi Howard	16
5	Alan Goodwin	200
8	Dennis Justus	24
10	Bill Boudreau	179
11	Jerry Miller	170
12	Agnes Miller	152
14	Patricia Murphy	205
15	Clara Smith	193
17	Les Allan	136
17	Margaret Mitchell	103
19	Joanna Hankinson	178
20	Connie Riter	81
21	Monica Bauschard	99
22	Don Bjornstad	76
23	Sharon McCall	114
26	Elaine Dupree	54
26	Terry Watkins	141
28	Justine Hilliard	101
29	Judy Peters	58
30	Barbara Olson	192
31	Art Anfang	145
31	Ken Camp	178

MAY ANNIVERSARIES

1	Ray & Wilma Altenschulte	83
5	Tony & Rose Tenaglia	140
25	Bob & Jean Hansen	151
25	Allen & Jeanette Kitterman	36
26	Bill & Jane Boudreau	179



If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniver-sary or make any corrections to the list, please call:
Kay McKersie at 480-288-9531

Blast from the Past



June 2007 -

Desert Harbor Invasion. . . Lot #189

It all started innocent enough. Some nice little snail ivy was planted and growth was intended to decorate while at the same time creating a degree of privacy for all involved. The plant was doing well and was actually beginning to look good. Conceptually the plan was sound and implementation was well underway. The visionaries were pleased.

Unfortunately, in all cleverly conceived plans, there is usually one fly in the ointment



that seems to evade detection. In this case...VACATION!

Yes Gene and Mary Pat Summers, Lot #189 decided to LEAVE on vacation and abandon their beautifully planted snail ivy allowing it to roam at will ... thus the invasion began. With an automatic irrigating drip system in perfect working order, the plants grew, and Grew, and GREW! The neighbors began to notice. Management began to notice. The Community began to notice as the invasion continued unabated. What was going to HAPPEN to us? It was obvious that close neighbors would be consumed first from the rampant growth, then others further away, the block next, then the clubhouse, the whole park

A Desert Harbor **Newsletter Article** from June 2007



after that and who knows what else. It could only be imagined that when the police and other local emergency personnel proved ineffective, the National Guard would be called in and then government's FEMA. Oh yeah and we all know their track

record...WE ARE DOOMED!!!!!

Fortunately, a local good neighbor saw the danger and stepped in while the enemy was still weak and unsuspecting. Action during the early morning hours was the plan. The upper hand was quickly achieved thus eliminating an imminent catastrophe.

Now the residents of Desert Harbor, Apache Junction and lo the whole state of Arizona are indeed grateful for this timely intervention.

Threat contained.

Now you DON'T

. . . thanks to the defensive actions taken by one of

meddlesome neighborhood do-gooders.

(a questionable yet unofficial title)

RECIPES

Crème Brulee Cheesecake Bars from our Ladies Soup n Salad Luncheon

Ingredients

- · 1 pouch (1 lb 1.5 oz) Betty Crocker sugar cookie mix
 - 1 box (4 serving size) French vanilla instant pudding and pie filling mix
 - 2 tbsp. packed brown sugar
 - ½ cup butter or margarine, melted
- 2 ½ tsp. vanilla
- 2 eggs, plus 3 egg yolks
- 2 packages (8 oz. each) cream cheese softened.
- ½ cup sour cream
- ½ cup sugar
- 2/3 cup toffee bits, finely crushed.

Heat oven to 350 degrees. Lightly spray bottom and sides of 13 in. pan with cooking spray. In large bowl, stir cookie mix, pudding mix, brown sugar, melted butter, 1 tsp. of the vanilla and 1 whole egg until soft dough forms. Press dough in bottom and ½ inch up sides of pan.

In small bowl, beat cream cheese, sour cream, and sugar with electric mixer on medium speed until smooth. Add remaining whole egg, 3 egg yolks and remaining 1 ½ teaspoons vanilla. Beat until smooth. Spread over crust in pan.

Bake 30 to 35 minutes or until set in center. Immediately sprinkle top with crushed toffee bits. Cool 30 minutes. Refrigerate about 3 hours or until chilled. For bars, cut into 9 rows by 4 rows. Store covered in refrigerator.

Taco Soup by Theresa Blake

Ingredients

- · 1-1/2 pounds ground beef
- · 1 envelope taco seasoning
- · 2 cans (15-1/4 ounces each) whole kernel corn, undrained
- · 2 cans (15 ounces *each*) Ranch Style beans (pinto beans in seasoned tomato sauce)
- · 2 cans (14-1/2 ounces each) diced tomatoes, undrained
- · Crushed tortilla chips and shredded cheddar cheese
- · Flour tortillas, warmed

Directions

In a Dutch oven, cook beef over medium heat until no longer pink; drain. Stir in the taco seasoning, corn, beans and tomatoes. Cover and simmer for 15 minutes or until heated through, stirring occasionally.

Place tortilla chips in soup bowls; ladle soup over top. Sprinkle with cheese. Serve with Tortillas. Yield: 8 servings (about 2 quarts).

SOCK HOP!

By Margo Crawford

On March 21, 2012 we were invited to <u>Stroll</u> down memory lane. <u>A White Sport Coat</u> was optional. Music of the 50s and 60s filled the air. I didn't spot <u>Peggy Sue</u> or <u>Nadine</u> but we sure did have some gals on hand who could spin that hula hoop! The best hula hooper was determined to be Sheryl Nagy with a heartfelt special recognition for Dave Borchardt for hooping it up with the gals. She didn't wear <u>Tan Shoes With Pink Shoelaces</u> but our gal Betty Cuevas won for being the best dressed. Then Dave Borchardt won for the "Remember This Date In History" game. He even guessed the ringer question to which the answer was Renee Spears who had thrown in her own birthday to throw us all off. (Don't worry Dave I won't mention you used your new iPad.) Our thanks goes to Renee and her helpers for making this a fun evening complete with lights, speakers and a DJ. Oh, and let's remember Deanna Fischer and her buddies who contributed the Root Beer floats. Yummy. At the end of the evening we headed out the door <u>In The Still Of The Night</u> each heading to our own <u>Blueberry Hill.</u>

"LEAVE THE DRIVING TO US....."

by Connie Riter

As most of our winter visitors have gone home for the summer, the number of bus trips planned has significantly decreased. Yet there are still some interesting ones available.

Memorial Day Weekend (May 27-29) there is a trip to see The Temptations at Buffalo Bills in Primm Valley. 3 buffets, concert included, a fun book, Las Vegas tour, and Fremont Street Light Show. \$195 pp dbl. (holiday weekends prices increase.)

Pinetop Overnight (June 23-24) to hear the Charlie Daniels Band at Hon-Dah Casino and Hotel. This includes 2 buffets and concert and a fun book. \$125 pp dbl.

Pinetop Overnight (July 3-4) for the 4th of July celebration at the Hon-Dah Casino and Hotel. 2 dinner buffets, 2 breakfast buffets, a fun book, live music, fireworks, and an Arts & Crafts Festival as well as the coolness of the mountains. \$185 pp dbl.

See me for reservations if you'd like to go on any of these and check the book in the club-house for other trips as they become available.

9

CHIT CHAT AROUND THE PARK



LADIES' LUNCHEON HELD AT THE RED ROBIN

by Jane Boudreau

On March 20th twenty-six ladies from Desert Harbor and their guests enjoyed lunch at the Red Robin Restaurant on Superstition Spring Blvd. in Mesa. The lunch menu features a variety of sandwiches, burgers, salads and fish. Several of the ladies selected a new burger which was dressed with lettuce, bacon, and cheese. Sweet potato fries were available for an additional charge of seventy-nine cents. Upon request, seconds were available on the fries.

This was the first time I had accompanied the group to the Red Robin. The food was good and the conversation lively. If you have not attended one of the monthly outings to a local restaurant mark your calendar for the third Tuesday of May. Check the bulletin board for the sign-up sheet detailing the restaurant and it's location.

LADIES' GET ACQUAINTED SOUP AND SALAD LUNCHEON

by Jane Boudreau

On Tuesday, April 3, twenty-six ladies enjoyed our monthly luncheon. The configuration of tables was adjusted as more ladies arrived and the resulting conversation was lively. They enjoyed a luncheon with six soups, muffins, salads and delectable desserts. The fifty-fifty drawing was won by Jane Boudreau.

If you missed the luncheon, the next one is scheduled for Tuesday, May 1. Serving will begin at twelve noon. A sign-up sheet is posted on the Activities Organization Bulletin Board. Pull out your cookbooks or go on-line and find a new recipe you would like the ladies to sample. Happy cooking!

ANNUAL CHILI COOK-OFF

by Jane Boudreau

The Annual Chili Cook-Off was held on Wednesday, April 11. Seven residents, Helen Rietow, Bill Hightower, Kathleen Murphy, Pat Murphy, Theresa Blake, Tim Chrissis and Mike Kereluk, submitted their chili for judging. The judges were Michael Bauschard, Dave Borchardt and Dick Smith. The chili receiving the first place prize of \$15.00 was won by Mike Kereluk, second place prize of \$10.00 went to Tim Chrissis and Helen Rietow took third place and received \$5.00.

Following the judging approximately sixty-five residents and guests sampled the chilies. Accompanying the chili was corn bread, bread, chips and a variety of desserts. Following dinner a 50/50 drawing was held.

Thank you to the all the cooks. A good time was had by those in attendance.

WHO AM I?

WHO AM I?



LOOK FOR CURRENT PHOTO NEXT MONTH

We moved into Desert Harbor in 2006. I enjoy our club activities- games, cards and of course casinos.

If you know who I am, please jot your guess along with your name and lot number and put it in the suggestion box at the clubhouse. You may also submit your guess by e-mail to desertharboraz@aol.com There might even be a prize to the winner. Also, please put the date and time on your entry. Thank you!

E-MAIL ADDRESS UP TO DATE?

Please be sure to let us know if you change your e-mail address or if you are not getting last minute park updates and information. We are using a new e-mail address to inform our residents of any current event that may not have made it in the newsletter. We usually are working a month in advance on the newsletter, so many times there is last minute information that we like to send out. So if you want your e-mail address to be included, please send any corrections or updates to: desertharboraz@aol.com.

RECYCLED GREETING CARDS WANTED

Do you have leftover greeting cards? There is a basket in the clubhouse that you can put them in. Connie Riter will be sure the cards are sent to St. Jude's in Nevada. Thank you.

CASINO BUS TRIP IN MAY

by Connie Riter

Our casino trip this month is to the Gila River Casinos on Thursday, May 17th. We will make a stop at Lone Butte for riders who want to stay there first and perhaps play Bingo. Then we will travel on to Wild Horse Pass. Everyone receives \$10 in slot play and shuttles run throughout the day to travel from one casino to another. Please sign up in the Clubhouse as soon as possible if you'd like to go, and remember to bring with you your ID and your player's card. Meet at the Clubhouse around 8:15 am.....Come join us!!

ST. PATRICK'S DAY POTLUCK DINNER

by Jane Boudreau

The March monthly potluck coincided with St. Patrick's Day on March 17. The clubhouse was decorated in green in honor of St. Patrick's Day. The menu for the evening was corned beef, cabbage, and carrots complemented with a variety of breads including soda bread, salads, vegetable dishes, and delicious desserts.

One hundred and nine tickets were sold for the dinner, each costing three dollars. After expenses the Activities Organization treasury was increased by one hundred nineteen dollars.

A big thank you goes to Alice Johnson and her team of cooks, including her husband Bill. The food was delicious and was served hot.

Following dinner Hans Nikolaas and Ron Fisher provided music for the dancing and listening pleasure of those in attendance.

TOTAL KNEE REPLACEMENT

by Midge Drouin

Arthritis Knee Replacement Surgery: A person may want to consider knee replacement surgery if they have a stiff, painful knee that prevents them from performing even the simplest of activities and other treatments are no longer working.

What Happens During Knee Replacement Surgery?

Once you are under general anesthesia (meaning you are temporarily put to sleep), spinal, or epidural (numb below the waist) anesthesia, an eight- to twelve-inch cut is made in the front of the knee. The damaged part of the joint is removed from the surface of the bones, and the surfaces are then shaped to hold a metal or plastic artificial joint. The artificial joint is attached to the thigh bone, shin and knee cap either with cement or a special material. When fit together, the attached artificial parts form the joint, and rely on the surrounding muscles and ligaments for support and function.

What Are Recent Advances in Knee Replacement Surgery?

Minimally invasive surgery (MIS) has revolutionized knee replacement surgery as well as many fields of medicine. Its key characteristic is that it uses specialized techniques and instrumentation to enable the surgeon to perform major surgery without a large incision. MIS knee joint replacement requires a much smaller incision, three to five inches, versus the standard approach and incision, which is typically eight to twelve inches. The smaller, less invasive approaches result in less tissue trauma by allowing the surgeon to work between the fibers of the quadriceps muscles instead of requiring an incision through the tendon. It may lead to less pain, decreased recovery time and better motion due to less scar tissue formation. Currently this less invasive procedure is performed by only a small percentage of orthopedic surgeons in North America. Because this type of surgery is still relatively new, research has been initiated to determine how the immediate and long-term results will compare to traditional surgery.

What Happens After Knee Replacement Surgery?

The average hospital stay after knee joint replacement is usually three to five days. The vast majority of people who undergo knee joint replacement surgery have dramatic improvement. This improvement is most notable one month or more after surgery. The pain caused by the damaged joint is relieved when the new gliding surface is constructed during surgery. After knee joint replacement, people are standing and moving the joint the day after surgery. At first, you may walk with the help of parallel bars, and then a walking device -- such as crutches, walker, or cane -- will be used until your knee is able to support your full body weight. After about six weeks, most people are walking comfortably with minimal assistance. Once muscle strength is restored with physical therapy, people who have had knee joint replacement surgery can enjoy most activities (except running and jumping). *info taken from Web MD*



DESERT HARBOR'S JAM SESSION

by Hans Nikolaas and Tina Boelen



On Friday, March 30th we had our first jam session in our Clubhouse. With help from our Activities Committee we were able to organize this musical event. We had 24 musicians participating and 85 people in the audience. After the feedback from a lot of people, we realized that this event was a big success! Most people asked when the next date was going to be. The next jam will be Friday, April 27th at 4 pm. With more park residents participating, we could have one of the best jams in the valley! We would like to schedule a weekly jam for next winter. Let the Activities Committee know how you feel about it.



RESIDENTS' MEETING

by Bob Mayo

The monthly residents' meeting was called to order on the 7th by Dick Smith. Following the Pledge of Allegiance the minutes of the previous meeting were approved, along with the Treasurer's report presented by Art Roberts.

Committee reports were presented with several committee chairpersons recognizing and thanking members of their committee for their help. The entertainment committee chairperson, Renee Spears, specifically requested that residents who may have questions or suggestions regarding entertainment talk to any member of the committee regarding their ideas for activities which might be of interest to residents. Residents are again asked to sign up in the clubhouse for events so plans can be made to provide for all those who wish to attend those events.

Under old business it was announced that shuffleboard will now be played on Monday evenings beginning at 7:00 pm to beat the heat. There will be another Jam Session on April 27th at 4:00 pm. The last one seemed to go over pretty well and residents are asked to come out and enjoy the music.

Under new business it was announced that a Memorial Day Picnic is being planned which will be at no cost to residents. A motion was made and approved to authorize the expenditure of up to \$125.00 by the Activities Committee to cover expenses for this event. The morning exercise classes are continuing to be held on Wednesdays at 8:00 am and Fridays at 9:00 am. Even though the professional instructor previously furnished by park management is no longer provided, individual residents are continuing the classes on their own. Residents are encouraged to come out and participate.

Also under new business it was noted that there is a coyote wandering through the park on a pretty regular basis and it seems to have no fear or wariness of human beings. Residents are cautioned to be aware and be careful when they are out and about and be careful if they have small pets.

Meeting was adjourned. The next scheduled residents' meeting is May 5th at 9:00 am.

DESERT HARBOR RESIDENTS OFFER SERVICES

<u>NAME</u>	<u>LOT</u>	SERVICE	PHONE
Philicia Hightower	6	Cleaning & Errands	480-674-4570
Midge Drouin	203	Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying	602-459-9039
Margo Crawford	104	Photo restoration, scanning-slides	623-910-2713
Dorothy Mueller	155	Avon Products, Free Boxes	480-984-9780
Esther Lough	123	Puppy Sitting	480-288-8579
Connie Riter	81	Travel, Trips	480-641-7753
Renee Spears	57	Reiki Sessions	480-215-8328
Jean Myers	44	Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctors Office, Airport, House Cleaning	480-671-4481
Bob Myers	44	Yard work, odd jobs	480-671-4481
John Williams	162	Handyman	602-561-4562
Rich Blake	197	Therapist, reasonable cash rates, individual, couples, PTSD, most issues addressed	317-966-5740

ITEMS FOR SALE BY RESIDENTS

If you have an item you would like to sell or give away, you can place your ad here Just let someone on the newsletter committee know.

May 2012

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	dappy May Day!	1 7:30am Water Aerobics 11:30am Ladies Soup/Salad Luncheon 2pm Bible Study 6:30pm NDQ Poker 7pm Cards	7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Exercise 1pm Mahjongg 1pm Quilting 6pm Bingo 6:30pm Quilting	3 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Tai Chi 6pm Shuffleboard 6:30pm Billiards 6:30pm Euchre	7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Exercise 4pm Happy Hour 7pm Cards	5 8am Coffee/donuts 9am Residents Meeting 5:30pm Texas Hold'em Poker
6 10:30am Church 1pm Texas Hold'em Poker	7 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Tai Chi 1pm Mahjongg 6:30pm Billiards	8 7:30am Water Aerobics 2pm Bible Study 6:30pm NDQ Poker 7pm Cards	9 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Exercise 1pm Mahjongg 6pm Bingo 6:30pm Quilting	10 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Tai Chi 6pm Shuffleboard 6:30pm Billiards 6:30pm Euchre	11 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Exercise 4pm Happy Hour 7pm Cards	12 Coffee/donuts 5:30pm Texas Hold'em Poker
13 10:30am Church 1pm Texas Hold'em Poker 2pm Pinochle	14 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Tai Chi 1pm Mahjongg 6:30pm Billiards	15 7:30am Water Aerobics 11:30am Ladies Luncheon 2pm Bible Study 6:30pm NDQ Poker 7pm Cards	16 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Exercise 1pm Mahjongg 1pm Quilting 6pm Bingo 6:30pm Quilting	17 7:30am Water Aerobics 8:30am Casino Trip, (Gila River) 9am Tai Chi 6pm Shuffleboard 6:30pm Billiards 6:30pm Euchre	18 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Exercise 4pm Happy Hour 5:30pm Texas Hold'em Poker 7pm Cards	19 Coffee/donuts 4:30pm Happy Hour 5pm Pot Luck
20 10:30am Church 1pm Texas Hold'em Poker	21 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Tai Chi 1pm Mahjongg 6:30pm Billiards	7:30am Water Aerobics 2pm Bible Study 6:30pm NDQ Poker 7pm Cards	23 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Exercise 1pm Mahjongg 6pm Bingo 6:30pm Quilting	24 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Tai Chi 6pm Shuffleboard 6:30pm Billiards 6:30pm Euchre	7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Exercise 4pm Happy Hour 7pm Cards	26 Coffee/donuts 5:30pm Texas Hold'em Poker
27 10:30am Church 1pm Texas Hold'em Poker 2pm Pinochle	28 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Tai Chi 1pm Mahjongg 4:30pm Happy Hour 5pm Memorial Day Picnic	29 7:30am Water Aerobics 2pm Bible Study 6:30pm NDQ Poker 7pm Cards	30 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Exercise 1pm Mahjongg 6pm Bingo 6:30pm Quilting	31 7:30am Water Aerobics 9am Tai Chi 6pm Shuffleboard 6:30pm Billiards 6:30pm Euchre		